Ecology Action Center PO Box 97 Normal, IL 61761 309-454-3169



McLean County Land Use Committee 115 E Washington Street Room 401 B loomington, IL 61701

April 15, 2021

Dear McLean County Land Use Committee Member:

Please be advised that the request for facility siting approval, submitted to the McLean County Clerk on December 29, 2020 by Henson Disposal, Inc., has been withdrawn. This withdrawal of the request permanently halts the review process that was initiated in response to that request. At this time, no further information is available regarding whether or not another request might be expected. Please note that any future request would be processed as a new submittal, and would begin the process anew.

Sincerely

Michael Brown

McLean County Solid Waste Coordinator

Cc: Camille Rodriguez, Christopher Spanos, Phillip Dick, Kathy Michael

Enclosure: April 14, 2021 Letter from Richard Guerard



GUERARD, KALINA & BUTKUS ATTORNEYS AT LAW

310 S. COUNTY FARM ROADSUITE H WHEATON, IL 60187 PH. (630) 665-9033 FAX (630) 690-9652 WRITER'S DIRECT (630) 698-4700 Email: richguerard@wydp.com

April 14, 2021

Via Federal Express McLean County Board McLean County Clerk 115 E. Washington St., Rm. 102 Bloomington, IL 61701

Dear County Board and County Clerk:

On December 29, 2020, Henson Disposal, Inc., as Applicant ("Henson"), filed its Request for Siting Approval for a new pollution control facility, Solid Waste Transfer Station to transfer and recycle municipal solid waste at the Henson Disposal Center, with the County of McLean, Illinois. Henson, by this letter, withdraws its request for siting approval.

Please contact me with any questions or if you need any additional information.

Yours truly,

Richard M. Guerard

RMG/jmh

Christopher Spanos cc:

Claire A. Manning

Waran)